January 27, 1965

Mr. Luis Tellez Executive Secretary of the American GI Forum 621 Gabaldron Road Albuquerque, New Mexico

Dear Luis:

I have received your communications. I am sorry I have not written as much as I would like to. Please say hello to everyone of your family.

I am doing fine. I am enjoying perfect health and have a wonderful staff helping me.

Jimmy DeAnda and I and some of the Junior GI Forum state and national officers are making plans to attend the Mid-Year Conference. Please make some reservations for us for at least two rooms. Jimmy is going with me, so please make these reservations.

Let me know what you think we should do about the National Office. We expect to have a much better year this year.

As ever,

DR. HECTON P. GARCIA

HPG/ve